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A word from Mr Ward 

Welcome to Term 2 2022, looking at my calendar it is a very full term. With COVID restrictions easing especially 
around close contact rules we are looking forward to more staff and students attending school without these 
restrictions in place. I would like to extend a massive thank you to every member of our school community, 
parents, students and staff for their resilience and patience last term. At any point of time we would have a 
considerable number of staff away, thus drawing on the limited number of casual staff we have. To those staff 
Mr Majernik, Mr Crapp and Mrs McMurtrie thank you. This is more impressive when our casual staff were born in 
the 1950s, bringing considerable experience to the classroom. To our regular staff, thank you for taking on extras 
and going above and beyond to support and ensure every class was covered. 

Royal Easter Show 
At the end of last term, Miss Treacy and Mrs McNamara along with 7 students were chosen to represent the 
school at the Rural Students Cafe at the Sydney Royal Easter Show. This is a joint initiative between the NSW 
Department of Education and the Royal Agriculture Society of NSW. Miss Treacy, the Hospitality teacher, wrote 
a proposal. Our school was selected to work the Rural Students cafe from the opening day, 8th to the 10th April 

Date: Event: Assessments: 

May 6  Yr 11 PDHPE Assessment 
11AG ~ Farm Case Study 

May 11 P & C AGM (rescheduled) ~ 7pm in  
Staff Common room 

 

May 11 – May 20 NAPLAN – Yr 7 & 9  

May 13  8MATH1 Assessment ~ Task 1 due 

May 17 Career Education Dress Up Day  

May 18 Yr 10 Careers Day Out   

May 18 – May 20 Holbrook Sheep Show  

May 19 Burn Bright Forum Yr 12 Biology Assessment ~ Task 2 due 

May 20  Yr 12 AG Assessment ~ Task 2 due 

May 23 – May 27 Yr 11 Half Yearly Exams  

May 23 – May 24 Yr 10 Canberra Excursion  

June 6th – 10th Yr 10 Round 1 Work Experience  
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before we handed over to another rural school. Whilst, a day in the cafe started at 8am and ran through to 
3:30pm, the students could also be called on to assist the head chef of the Showground to prepare food at other 
venues. The students got to explore the Show in their free time. On Saturday, the students met Princess Anne 
and Madison Kleinschmidt was fortunate enough to have a conversation with her about Finley and her life. 

Finley Regional Care visit 
In the final week of Term 1, Mrs O’Leary, some students and I ventured to Finley Regional Care with cattle, sheep 
and goats in tow. A wonderful initiative, it was great to see so many smiles on the faces of the residents and 
students, whilst the animals lapped up all the pats and hugs especially the lamb. A wonderful day, which filled 
my heart with a sense of pride for the way the students and animals conducted themselves. 

Year 7 Camp ~ Howman’s Gap 
Thank you to Mr Webb, Mr Tooke, Miss Perry, Jodi and Hilary who along with 48 students attended the Year 7 
camp last week. Howman’s Gap at the foot of Falls Creek was the venue again, only this year we went as the 
temperature was hovering in the very low digits. All the usual activities challenged the students and from all 
reports the students were outstanding. Our school counsellors Maddy and Louisa made a special visit on the 
second night. 

Year 12 Interviews 
This week Mrs White and I have started our annual Year 12 interviews. I find these to be a highlight as we talk to 
the students about their future plans and support they are receiving in reaching these goals. We have future 
teachers, nurses, military officers, urban planners, mechanics, business owners, police officers all ready to 
venture out into the world. 

Riverina Dance 
Congratulations to Ms Bower, Sharree and the Dance Group who have been accepted into the Riverina Dance 
Festival this term in Griffith. Mrs Bower has been working hard for over two and a half years with her dancers 
and it has paid off with their acceptance into this festival. This is the first time in 25 years that a group from 
Finley High School has been accepted. What an incredible achievement. 

Welcome Mrs Whitty and Farewell Ms Spence 
This term we welcome Mrs Sami Whitty to our teaching staff. Mrs Whitty replaces Ms 
Spence who will pursue other interests and take a well-deserved break from the teaching 
profession. Ms Spence was a welcome addition to the school and was thought of very 
highly by the students in her care. To have Mrs Whitty join us is a real bonus, she joins the 
Support faculty and is in her final year of completing a Masters in Special Education. 

Welcome to New SLSO Staff 
I would like to welcome two new SLSOs who have joined our team. Gayle Ferguson and Rebecca Abney-
Hastings. They have completed all the mandatory training and are being upskilled in the demands and joys of 
being an SLSO. 

Students Success 
Congratulations to the following students and we wish you all the best 

 Ruby Russell – Riverina netball team at the state carnival in Sydney 
 Olivia Ciccolini – NSW/ACT AFLW and your pursuit to be drafted 
 Isaac Lunn – Riverina AFL team at the state carnival in Albury 
 Jordan Sykes - Riverina AFL team at the state carnival in Albury 
 Sarah Bauer – Round 2 state public speaking competition 

 
I would just like to wish all our mums (staff, parents, community) a happy 
Mothers Day on Sunday and to all those who no longer have a mum, may your 
day be filled with many treasured memories. 
 
 

Jeff Ward, Principal 
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Assembly 
Awards were presented to the following students at Tuesday’s Assembly 
 
Principal’s Awards for Community Service – Nursing Home visit 

 
 
 
 
 
Left to right :  
 
Back: Kate Tilley, Jebidah MeyerVale, Meg 
Marshall, Cassidy Reynolds and Dakota Pyle 
 
Front: Erin Chesworth and Nicola DiLullo 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CAPA/TAS Awards – Consistent Effort 

 
Left to right 
 
Back: Millie Almond, Rosie Steel, Travis Lawton, 
Harry Haynes, Harrison King and Liam Rafferty 
 
Mid: Elliot Loughridge, Logan Eldridge, Ebony 
Dell’Anno, Stevie Bateman, Meg Marshall, 
Franchesca Urrutia, Daisy Daniel and Erica 
Hammond 
 
Front: Erica Hayes, Bethany Loughridge and 
Olivia Campbell 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sydney Royal Show – Certificate of Participation 

 
Left to right 
 
 
 
Back: Amy Ventrella, Sophie Roe, Madison 
Kleinschmidt and Mackenzie Hannon 
 
Front: Maddison Wilson and Elizabeth Galati 
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Career News 
 
On Tuesday 3rd May, twenty Finley High School students 
from Years 10 and 11 completed the White Card or the 
General WHS construction induction training. This 
qualification will be immensely useful for students 
attending work experience and entering the workforce in 
trades that require entry onto work sites. Students were 
attentive and engaged all day in what is a long day of 
training. Thanks to Glen from Allen’s training for this 
thorough presentation and workshop 
 
Erin Chesworth, Faith Vidler, Riley Sutton and Jacob Armer 
are pictured with Glen. 
 

 

The Plain English Public Speaking Competition 
Congratulations to Sarah Bauer who represented our school in this competition on 28th April and is one of two 

students to progress to the regional final. The other student is from Tuggerah. The local 
final was done via Zoom, so it was a different experience to pre-Covid. In the past, we 
competed against students in our local area, but this time students were from Tuggerah 
on the Central Coast, Newcastle, Griffith and Mudgee. All the topics were interesting and 
showed the wide range of students’ interests. Some of the topics included: The Myths 
and Truths of Sexual Assault, The NSW Health Crisis, 432,000 Ways to Fail (the other 
winning speech); Semiotics and Colour Symbolism. Sarah’s speech was titled, The Man 
behind your Latte. The speeches were from 6-9 minutes and the 3-minute impromptu 
topic was Picking a Side. 
Comments on Sarah’s prepared speech from the adjudicator: Your speech developed a 
clear argument that came from personal experience and showed that you cared about 
it. Why it matters is really important and you included humour. Overall, your speech was 

easy to listen to. Congratulations! 

Our school community is proud of Sarah. 

Veronica McNaught 
Public speaking coordinator  
 
English 
The pictured Year 8 students achieved outstanding results in Term 1 on their essay on the novel “Pavana”. Each 
student received a Principal’s Award during their year meeting on the first day back. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
L to r:  Ben Rourke, Tom White, Sam Hurlston, Remi Pyle, Bethany Loughridge and Maggie Bramley 
 

Visual Arts 
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Some stunning samples from Ms Perry’s Photography class: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 
 
  

Charli Momot 

Connor Johnson 

Cj Somera 

Hailey McLean 
Keeley Peters 

Kassidy Cole 

Hailey McLean 

Luca Colombi 
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UNDER 15 SOCCER – DENILIQUIN 
On Thursday 31st March, Finley High School participated in the Under 15 Bill Turner Cup. We were fortunate to 
field both a Girls and Boys team for this event. 

GIRLS  
The Girls Under 15 team played 3 round robin games with the tournament winner being decided after the 

culmination of all games.  
GAME 1: FINAL SCORE - Finley High School 5 vs Barham High School 0  
Goal scorers - Erica Hayes 3, Arabelle Taylor 1 and Mia Cameron 1  
GAME 2: FINAL SCORE – Finley High School 1 vs Hay War Memorial High School 0  
Goal Scorer – Lillianna Meyervale 1  
GAME 3: FINAL SCORE – Finley High School 4 vs Deniliquin High School 0  
Goal scorers – Erica Hayes 2, Lillianna Meyervale 1 and Erin Chesworth 1    
Congratulations need to go to the Finley HS Under 15 girls team as they were successful in retaining the Bill 
Turner Cup and will meet the winner of the South West Riverina Qualification Matches before the end of term 2 
this year.  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The Girls team were well managed and assisted by Mrs Tessa McNamara and I would like to dedicate my 
gratitude to her commitment and efforts within this event.  

 
BOYS 

The Finley High School boys team was truly superior in the initial rounds of their competition. 
 
GAME 1: FINAL SCORE - Finley High School 4 vs Barham High School 0 
Goal scorers – Seth Lawrence 1, Cooper Sutton 1, Ben Rourke 1 and Sam Hurlston 1 
GAME 2: FINAL SCORE – Finley High School 4 vs Hay War Memorial High School 2 
Goal Scorers – Seth Lawrence 2 and Sam Hurlston 2  
The final game transpired into the tournament final and although Finley High School scored the first goal 
Deniliquin High School were able to equalise, then score twice to take the shield.   
GAME 3: FINAL SCORE – Finley High School 1 vs Deniliquin High School 3 
Goal scorers – Seth Lawrence 1.  
Despite this setback we will retain most of the members of this group next year and dedicate ourselves to 
improving the overall skill set required to excel in this competition next year. 

Mr Nathan King  
Under 15 Boys Soccer Team Manager 2022 
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State Swimming 
Thirteen Finley High students represented the school when attending the State 
Swimming carnival in Sydney on March 31st. Our representatives acquitted themselves 
extremely well at the Olympic Park Aquatic Centre in Homebush, with several PB’s being 
made. A great atmosphere was enjoyed and excellent comraderie was shown between 
the relay teams as they urged on each other to produce their best for the occasion. 
Thank you to all parents and carers who supported the team by making the big trip. It 
was a wonderful experience for all concerned.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOTE 
Some Mother’s Day wishes from Year 7 LOTE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From the Wellbeing Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Age Boys Relay  
Jack Culton, Doug Billings, 
Hugh Burton, Kade Pyle, Lyle 
Ackers and Nick Chesworth 

Kade Pyle – 100m Backstroke 
Dakota Pyle – 100m Backstroke 

12yr Boys Relay 
Connor Fita, Bobby Moore, Elliott 
Loughridge and Jack Culton 

Ella Coombs – 
100m Breaststroke 
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Canteen Roster & Community News 

 
CANTEEN & UNIFORM SHOP 

Contact – 0473 946 683  
Volunteers are asked to be at canteen by 10am sharp. 

 If unable to attend on your rostered day  
please change with someone else. 

If unsuccessful please ring the canteen on  
0473 946 683 only in an emergency. 

 
May  

 Fri 6th Roslyn Lockhart 
Mon 9th Annie Johnson 

Tues 10th Sharyn White 
Wed 11th Peta Neessen 
Thurs 12th  

Fri 13th Trudi Beaver 
Mon 16th Robyn Groutsch 
Tues 17th Gayle Ferguson 
Wed 18th Kelly Nicholls 
Thurs 19th  

Fri 20th Carmen Lawton 

 

 

Berrigan & District Community Support Services are looking for people who would like to join our team  

 9am – 3pm (School hours) Domestic cleaning and social support for the elderly in Deniliquin and Finley 
area.  

Induction and training and support available. Further training to certificate level will be supported.  

The team can work around school holidays with hours and days to suit you. 

We will set up a roster on a weekly bases to meet your needs. 

Contact Annie Handley 0411 527 453 

Or Ingrid Greve on 0409 219 168 
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